Crisis Prevention at the Haven:

One of the essential parts of our service to people with Personality Disorders is to help them feel safe. It is therefore very important to offer the opportunity to ring the service, to come in to the Haven and if needs be to arrange for outreach visits. This has proved in the past to be an invaluable way to  avoid admissions into hospital and  can limit  self- harming behaviour  that might require attention at A&E. 
· Calls by phone: anyone who is registered with the Haven can call  on 01206 572215  if they begin to feel that they are not safe. Two people from our crisis prevention team are here to take the calls. This service is available from Sunday though to an including Thursday from 5 pm to 8 pm.  Calls are not expected to be long that 30 minutes to ensure that that access remain available. Support calls are also made Tuesdays and Thursdays between 3 pm and 5 pm. These can be pre-booked if needs be.
· Face-to face contact: If a client feel that telephoning is difficult or simply not enough for them to begin to feel safe again, they can come in for a 1:1 during the same hours. Clients can also ring and arrange for a 1:1 in advance and special consideration will be given to those who are unable to access the Therapeutic Support during the day because of work commitments.
· Outreach visit: If a client is unwell or unable to get out and about for reasons to do with their mental health a short series of visits can be arranged to help the client stay in touch during illness or to be enabled to come into the project on their own following support. A risk assessment will be made before the visit can take place and an assessment of the client’s needs   will also  be conducted over the phone.
· We have a crisis prevention email which is checked every morning. This is especially useful for those who need to write out their distress and maybe having a difficult episode during the hours when there is not Crisis Prevention Service available.
· A text phone is being considered and we hope to have this facility up and running by 1st April 2016.
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